
 

AFTERSCHOOL ACTIVITIES 
Intermediate Schools 

 
 
At grades 4-6, afterschool activities will be offered to provide extra-curricular learning 
opportunities for students.   Extra-curricular activities such as student clubs and intramural sports 
provide students with opportunities for self-directed learning (choice), socialization, leadership 
development, and community service.  
 
All students will be encouraged to participate in afterschool activities.   A late bus will be 
provided to make this possible.  Student participation is not required. 
 
The following afterschool activities will be offered at each school: (1) Student Council, (2) 
Foreign Language Clubs, and (3) Intramurals 
 
Other afterschool activities may include, but are not limited to: (1) Chess Club, (2) Art Club, (3) 
Technology Club, (4) Music Club (5) Drama Club, and (6) Book Club.   Afterschool activities 
offered will depend upon student interest and teacher availability. 
 
Afterschool activities will begin the second week of school and end the first week of June. 
They will be scheduled on Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday. 
 

❖ Start Time: 3:40 pm 
❖ End Time: 4:20 pm 

 

The frequency and duration of afterschool activities will vary.  Some may meet once a week for 
five to ten weeks, and others may meet once a month.  
 
The schedule for afterschool activities will be announced during the first week of school for the 
first semester (September-January), and in Janaury for the second semester (February-June). 
Students will register for afterschool activities at these times. 
 
Although possible, it is not likely that a student will be able to participate in an afterschool 
activity each day they are offered.   Alternative afterschool care options should be planned. 
 
If a student enrolls in the afterschool care program at the school, parents will have the 
opportunity to modify their child care schedule at any time throughout the year.  For example, if 
a parent signs up for child care in the afternoon for five days and discovers that due to their 
child’s participation in afterschool activities will only need three days a week, they will be 
allowed to modify their initial schedule.  
 
Answers to questions about the school’s afterschool child care program can be found on the 
district website at ​www.rhnet.org​.  Questions can also be directed to Nerlande Anselme, 
Assistant Superintendent for Student and Family Services, at ​nanselme@rhnet.org​.  
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